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convocation will be held at
ani in Glenn Memorial audi-

iyocation, said Dr. White, is
very year for the purposes of
ing ‘the new year officially”
or “all-members of the Uni-

vy to Mmd together and feel

_added ‘that unity would be
asized in the program and all
nts and faculty members will
ved to try to develop a sense
munity.

said all University opera-
—Dooley’s Den, the faculty
e, the' cafeteria, the library
he Emory Grill—would be
for the program.

¢'re hoping for a big attend-
Dr. Stipe added, and he
all students and members of
culty to attend.

speaker for last year’s con-
on was Dr. Ernest C. Colwell,
 time a visiting professor in
and now mgow%,m dean of

2

rith 4 uuoommmwos.
Glee: club will present a

+ School of Law will speak
anquet in the Alumni Memo-
uilding tomorrow. The ban-
will end a four-day Law school
man orientation program.

dinner will be held in the
dining room C at 12:15 p.m.
¢ orientation proceedings were
Tuesday with an introduc-
talk by Bart Shea. The Stu-

L student governing body, was
ned by Graham Waitt. The
chool book store and
im,” ‘student newspaper, were

sed by Ernie Tidwell and Bob

S&sommm%_ the Journal of
ic Law was introduced by Edi-
harley Bisset, the Georgia Bar
al was explained by Waitt,
Ernie Friedman oriented the
imen to the Case club.
hi Delta Phi and Phi
, legal fraternities,
d gmmw by Bill O’Kelley and

Alpha

THE LONG WALK

Faculty marches for Convocation Day

_Bar association, the Law

“Obiter |

were pre-|

. Goodrich C. White, president of Emory University,
peak at the annual fall convocation on Oct. 2, Dr. J. Gor-

-Dr. White became the 14th pres-
ident of the University in 1942
when he succeeded Dr. Harvey
Warren Cox.

In 1944, under Dr. White’s lead-
ership, the University started the

“Chart of the Future” and brought|.

Emory’s total resources from $20,-
000,000 to $40,000,000. ’

launched a2 campaign to double its
resources with Dr. White as presi-
dent. The present goal is $80, 000,~
000.

Dr. White was honored recently
when Phi Beta Kappa, national
honorary scholarship fraternity,
elected him national H.H.mmamua for
the coming year.

Research Building
To Be Finished Soon

Emory’s newly constructed can-
cer research building will be fin-
ished and equipped in about six
weeks, said Bryan L. Allan, director
of operations for the University,
this week.

Laboratory installations are
nearly .complete in the basement
and on the first three floors, added
Mr. Allan. Also the medical Ii-
brary will be transferred to gm
research center.

Concerning other construction on
campus Allan said that the added|
width of the widened -campus
bridge could not be surfaced until
the six inches of stabilizing rock
had settled.

The bridge -surface is being wid-
ened to approximately double its
former size. An eight-foot sidewalk
will be constructed on the south-
west side of the bridge.

INSIDE

FRANK PIDCOCK discusses life|
on the Emory campus and tosses
out a few bouquets to individuals
and groups—page 4.

CAMPAIGN ISSUES and their,
effect on Emorites discussed by the
editor—page 4.

THE GEOLOGY JACKASS, Se-
nor Kl mszogo Learnedwerner
McLester, is sold by the Qmoyomw
department—page 5.

RUSH WEEK PARTIES planned
by all 14 fraternities—page 2.

"Last year Emory once again|
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A Graduate Institute of Liberal Arts in gm wzgmﬁﬂmm will be initiated at Emory this
fall, Dean Howard Phillips of the Graduate school announced this week.

The Institute, an inter-depart-
mental program leading to a Doec-
tor of Philosophy degree, will
operate within the Graduate school
under the direction of Dr. Ernest C.
Colwell, dean of the faculties.

“This is a major step in the pro-
gram to extend and enrich graduate
study at Emory,” Dean Colwell said
in an interview with The Wheel.

“I know of no parallel to the
Institate’s curriculum leading to
the Ph.D.,” he added. .

The Institute will be launched on
a limited-enrollment basis. It will
begin this fall with a year-long
seminar on “Freedom vs. Author-
ity.”

The seminar, oceupying about
two-thirds of the student’s -time,
deals in the evolution of human
society from classical to modern
times.

It will investigate the question
of freedom in government, busi-
ness, the arts and in the individual

,.<.mn=¢oo» Due

Soon—Eubanks

The 1951-52 Campus will be
available “in about a week,” at
the Campus office in the Alumni
Memorial building, mma. George
Eubanks, editor:™ ~
- The yearbook will be mailed
to all graduates who have left
the eampus, Eubanks stated.

All Emory students will be
required to have their pictures
taken for the Campus, he added.

Persons will be photographed
by appointment beginning Oect.

- 13. A fee will be charged if the

person desires to have the pic-
ture published in the Campus.
Additional copies may be pur-
chased, also.

through those times. “The subject
matter is the problem of ‘How is
authority related to -liberty?,’ Dr.
Colwell said.

Beyond the work of the semi-
nar, each student will study in
his particular field of interest
under the guidance of a commit-
tee of faculty members.

The faculty of the Institute is
drawn from the departments of
Bible, psychology,
guages, political science, history,
English, classics and German, and
from the School of Business Ad-
ministration. )

Dean Colwell said the primary
objective of the curriculum is to
teach the student to face present-
day problems “with an understand-
ing of how the problem has been
faced in the past.” ~

“We are going to make a pro-
gram for the individual student in
the light of his interests,” he add-
ed, “and we hope to avoid the
rigidity of a standard program in
a special subject.”

“We are primarily interested,”

IFC to Start
Dance Plans

Plans are beéing made for the
annual Interfraternity council
dance to be held soon, IFC presi-
dent Beb Arnall said this week.

The first meeting of the IFC was|
held yesterday. Arnall stated that

thus far no violations of rush rules
have been brought before the coun-
cil, and rush week is running
smoothly.

The IFC dance is held each year)

for mew pledges and fraternity
brothers. An Atlanta orchestra will
play for the dance, and refresh-
ments will be served, Arnall said.

Films Start Oct. 3

ma,b,owutm annual “Memorable Film” series, a weekly pro-
gram of film classics of the past, will open on Friday, Oct. 3,
John A. Griffin, director of community educational service,

said this week.

Sponsored by the Emory Chris-|
tian association, the series is pre-
sented free of charge at the Emory
Hospital auditorium each Friday.
Showings are at 5, 7, and 9 p.m.

The first presentation will be
“Johnny Belinda,” a 1949 produec-
tion in which Jane Wyman won the
Academy award for portraying -a
harshly - treated, affection - hungry
deaf-mute.

“Rain,” to be presented Oct. 10,
stars Joan Crawford and Walter
Huston in the story of Sadie
Thompson, a fugitive from the
red light district of Honolulu, and
Alfred Davidson, a missionary
with self-appointed powers of
judgment for what he considers
moral weakness and sin. .

“Way Down East” (1920), star-
ring Lillian Gish and Richard Bar-|
thelmess, will be shown Oct. 17.

“Chu Chin Chow” will be seen
Oct. 24.

“The Invisible Man” (1933), fea-|
turing Claude Rains, Gloria Stuart,
and William Harrigan, will be pre-.

sented Oct. 31.

“Arsenic and Old Lace” (1944)
is a comedy about two spinsters
who make a hobby of dosing old
men with poison. It will be shown

| story twists.
{ Nov. 21. . -

Nov. 7. It stars Cary Grant, Ray-
mond Massey and Peter Lorre.
“Stairway to Heaven” (1946),
starring David Niven, Kim Hunter
and Raymond Massey, is a fantasy
telling of an injured RAF pilot’s
fight for life, which was helped by
a courageous American girl and an

understanding doctor. It will appear

Nov. 14.

“The Mikado” (1939}, Gilbert
and Sullivan’s classic operetta, is
reproduced on the screen with its
enchanting melodies, lyriess and
It will be presented

Vespers Held Daily

Student-led Vesper services,
sponsored by the Emory Christian
association, will be given Monday
through Friday each week at the
ECA conference room of the Alum-
ni Memorial building.

Two services, each lasting 15
minutes, will be held daily at 6 and
6:30 p.m.

On Wednesdays a “Living Bible”

film series will be presented in|

place of the regular services. This
week’s movie is entitled “Woman
at the Well.”

romance lan-|

Dr. Colwell said, “in m&unwﬁﬂm
college teachers wheo would in-
mﬁ.ﬂon in subjects of general
education.” )

The work of the seminar will be

| divided into three phases of West-
{ern civilization. The classical pe-

riod will be investigated in the fall.
In the winter quarter the late Mid-
dle Ages, the rennaisance and the
reformation will be the center of

study. Modern times will be undex-’

taken in the spring.
In addition to the documents and
events which will be subjected to

| detailed analysis in the seminars,
the student will read a presecribed.
| bibliography to gain some knowl-

DEAN COLWELL

edge of the general history of the
culture and period during which
the documents were produced.

The student will satisfy all addi- ,

tional Graduate school require-
ments for the Ph.D. -

The faculty members of the
Institute are Dr. Colwell, acting
director; George P. Cuttino, asso-
ciate professor of history and
secretary of the Institute; Wil-
liam A. Beardslee, ummume»a pro-
fessor of Bible. |

Joseph M. Conant, assistant
professor of classics; John W.
Dixon, history of art, Emory-at-
Oxford; William F. Dukes, as-
sistant professor of psychology,
and Roland M. Frye, assistant
professor of English.

Bruce R..Gordon, professor of
romance languages; Charles D.
Houndshell, assistant professor of ~

political science; Ward Pafford, as-
sociate professor of English.

Robert Scranton, associate pro-
fessor of classics; Sam Shiver, pro-
fessor of German; Ernest Swanson,
professor of business administra-
tion; Harvey Young, professor of
history. .

All Cars on Campus
Must Be Registered

Students who bring their cars on

campus, whether or not they live
at Emory, are required to register

them with the campus police in
Alabama hall, said Capt. Johnny
Johnson, chief of the Emory pelice.

The speed limit on campus is 20
m.p.h.

Violators - of \S.mmwo regulations
will be brought before the Traffic
court. The court is made up of stu-
dents and faculty members.

Students who register their cars
with the police are given window
stickers which show the registra-
tion requirements have been met.
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